
Quiet Water Homeowners Association – Financial Report 

Memorandum 

To: Board of Directors 

CC: Greg Scott for Web Posting 

From: Nan Scott, Treasurer 

Date: June 13, 2012 

Re: Financial Status as of May 31, 2012 – Year End 

Attached is the financial report as of May 31, 2012.   

For your attention: 

1. This report marks the end of the fiscal year for Quiet Water.  Monies in excess of $2,000 in the 

General Fund were transferred to the General Reserve ($6,452) 

2. Four members have paid ahead into the next fiscal year causing a negative amount to 

show in Accounts Receivable. 

3. Although several line items were over-budget, none exceeded the limits from the amended 

bylaws.  Income was 103% of the budget while expenses were 100% 

4. One of the funds on our books is called The Reserve Commons Development Fund which 

currently has a balance of $231.08.  This year we paid for improvements and maintenance 

on the Quiet Water office in the Pool House.  The origin of this fund is from a facility 

assessment $750 for the pool when a property is developed.  Since most of the undeveloped 

properties have already paid this assessment (Russ Barney and Bob Powell paid the full 

amount as a marketing ploy to move the lots) I wonder if the board would consider 

dissolving that fund and rolling the balance into the General Reserve.  The fund was created 

10-15 years ago when we were thinking of building a ‘Club House’, but since that is no longer 

likely, and most of the existing balance has been spent on building and maintaining the pool 

house office, I no longer see the need for a separate fund.  The $750 that will be collected 

on two or three undeveloped lots when they are built (those that were not a part of the 

Barney/Powell holdings) could just go into the General Reserve as was the case before the 

fund was created.  If the board agrees, I would like authorization before May 31st and the 

end of the fiscal year so that we can eliminate the fund and go in to the new year with a 

clean slate.  I did not receive authorization to do this before the end of the fiscal year, so the 

Reserve Commons Development Fund will be carried over.  I do still strongly recommend the 

consolidation of this fund into the General Reserve Fund. 
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* All budget figures in these reports are from the amended budget adopted at the special meeting in 

September. 
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